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Koon, Nancy

From: Meredith Hawkins <merehawkins22@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 6:51 PM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Cc: Chris Centofante
Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010
Attachments: Paradise Valley Online Petition 3-21-22.pdf; Paradise Valley Paper Signatures 

3-21-22.PDF

Dear Mr. Faizan Khan, 
 
RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010 

The Pinnacle Mountain Community Coalition (PMCC) has been circulating a petition opposing 
Paradise Valley and its treatment plant signed by nearly 1,000 people (and counting) to be 
presented to the Pulaski County Planning Board.  There is broad consensus that this "bad 
actor's" treatment plant will be a threat to the health and well-being of the community and 
its thousands of visitors yearly who hike and bike on our trail systems and routes.  Who 
wants to inhale the fumes of a treatment plant while biking on the Big Dam Bridge 100 Bike 
Tour or while hiking the Ouachita Trails?  The fumes can be detected at this "bad actor's" 
current Waterview Estates sewage facility and so it will certainly be expected with the 
Paradise Valley sewage facility.  The people have spoken. Deny the permit and hold a public 
hearing. 
 
I have attached the petitions.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Meredith Hawkins 
PMCC Secretary 
29818 Highway 300 
Roland, AR  72135 
 

 
 
 
 



Petition to OPPOSE the Paradise Valley Development 

TO:      Pulaski County Planning Board Members 

PETITIONERS STATE: 

We the undersigned hereby petition the Pulaski County Planning Board to deny approval of the 

Final Plat of the development known as “Paradise Valley” on the Roland Cutoff Road in Pulaski 

County Arkansas.  The Paradise Valley Development is a large scale urban tract home 

development which will contain over 76 tract homes with more planned in the future on the rural 

Roland Cutoff. 

The main reasons we oppose the development are as follows: 

·         The hazardous effect the development’s above ground wastewater treatment plant’s 

effluent will have on the health of the surrounding public and environment in an area prone to 

flooding 

·          “Leap-frog” development in an area that has inadequate infrastructure to support the high-

density development 

·         The unsafe and negative effect it will have on current traffic patterns and congestion as 

there is only one way in and out unless they divert around the lake via Highway 300 and 

Highway 113, with dangerous switchbacks, creating burdensome and unsafe traffic conditions 

·         The effect the increased traffic will have on recreational activities in the area, notably the 

Big Dam Bridge 100 bike tour and other cycling events creating unsafe driving and cycling 

conditions as drivers try to pass on narrow roads and highways, which are inadequate for high 

density neighborhoods 

·         Undue burden placed on current residents who would be asked to subsidize the 

infrastructure for this development by way of an increase in their taxes and fees for adequate 

police and volunteer fire department protections 

·         Inconsistent with the existing community character, which is now predominately single-

family dwellings (no tract homes) 

 

 





























 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



  

 
























